
May Luncheon        May 19, 2023 
 
Barbara Bumgardner welcomed attendees to the luncheon.  Attendees 
enjoyed a Chef Dane catered lunch of shepherd’s pie, roasted vegetables, 
green salad, and Focaccia bread. 
 
After lunch, Barbara Baumgartner introduced Dr. Susana Reyes, 
superintendent of Shoreline School District, and Kathie Schindler, her 
executive assistant, and thanked them for facilitating SKSR’s use of the 
facility.  She then introduced Dr. Rebecca Miner, Superintendent of the 
Edmonds School District.  Finally, she introduced Dottie Metcalf-
Lindenberger, former NASA astronaut, who spoke about her journey from 
being a 10-year-old attending space camp and dreaming of going to space 
to her experiences on the International Space Station and then the NASA 
extreme Environment Mission Operation off the Florida coast.  After a 
question-and-answer period, Barbara presented Dottie with a certificate 
and a $200 honorarium.   
 
Following the presentation, Cathy Webb presented the slate of candidates 
running for SKSR Board offices for the 2023-2024 school year:  Vice 
President Cathy Webb, Secretary Jan Phillips, and Treasurer Jennifer 
Altena.  Rita Requa moved that the member present accept the proposed 
candidate.  Linda Fitzgerald seconded the motion.  Cathy called for an 
oral vote.  The motion passed by acclamation; there were no nays or 
abstentions. 
 
Attendees were reminded of the July picnic at the Edmonds City Park.  
The meeting was dismissed. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Karen McElliott 
 


